FOLEY & ASSOCIATES, INC.

Charles H. Foley, MHSA cfoley@foleyandassociates.com

John P. Kniery jkniery@foleyandassociates.com

HAND DELIVERED

RECEIVED

SEP 2 5 2019

September 24, 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: Project No. 19-038, Alden Courts of

a. Hami

Waterford

Dear Ms. Avery:

Please accept the enclosed letter of support from William Catching, Township Supervisor, Aurora Township for the above referenced project.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kathryn A. Harris

ENCLOSURE





AURORA TOWNSHIP

80 N. Broadway Aurora, IL 60507-2847 www.auroratownship.org

August 2, 2019

Supervisor William Catching

Trustees Brenda Hernandez Dolores Hicks David W. Moore Juanita Wells

Clerk Reginald Campbell

Assessor

Davis R. Offutt

Highway Commissioner

Juan Reyna

Township Service Locations:

Main Office 80 N. Broadway 630-897-8777

Youth Services 313 Gale Street 630-859-7501

Senior Services 2111 Plum Street 630-897-4035

Highway Dept. 220 Butterfield Rd. North Aurora 630-892-0246

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Health Facilities and Services Review Board **Illinois Department of Public Health** 525 W. Jefferson Street, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

RE:

Alden Courts of Waterford 1991 Randi Drive

Aurora, IL

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing to support Alden's proposal to convert 44 sheltered care beds to 40 skilled care beds at the above captioned location. I believe there is a tremendous need for this level of care and Alden Courts of Waterford will provide unique and much needed service to our community.

The Alden of Waterford Community with all of its levels of care provides a vital health care continuum for Aurora and the surrounding area. They have been part of Aurora Township and the Aurora-area community for more than 20 years.

As the population continues to age in and around the Aurora area, this level of memory care service is going to be much needed.

I urge you to give Alden's certificate of need application every consideration. Thank you for your consideration.

Yours truly,

William Catching **Township Supervisor**